[image: image1.png]Cromarty/s)2 7
Fisheriesy & <





                                                       www.cromarty.dsfb.org.uk
Director’s Report August 2014.
After a very dry June and July, August brought periods of significant rainfall.  Some grilse arrived with the rain but catches were patchy and dam counts are now well behind last year's.
An electro-fishing open day was held at Dunglass Island.  This was well attended and gave an opportunity for people to see the survey techniques used to monitor fish stocks.  As well as learning about salmon and trout, visitors were able to see other native and non-native fish species.  A kick sampling demonstration allowed visitors to see the invertebrates which live in the river and their importance in monitoring water quality.
Bailiffing patrols continued during August and three arrests were made.
The Cromarty Firth Fishery Trust shared a stand at the Moy Gamefair with neighboring Fishery Trusts and the Scottish Mink Initiative, several new volunteers were recruited.

All staff attended a first aid refresher course.

The Wild Fishery Review process is ongoing. Progress reports can be found at http://www.scotland.gov.uk/wildfisheriesreview
Projects / research
More electro-fishing survey work took place during August.  A survey of coastal burns showed very high trout densities at some sites and found trout present at sites which had few or no trout in recent years.
The Allt Graad radio-tracking project took a considerable amount of preparation during August.  The receivers were programmed.  Software for downloading and a laptop prepared to communicate with receivers were set up.
Ariels  receivers and batteries were installed ready to start tracking.  

The radio-tags eventually arrived at the end of August, after delays with customs and transport from Canada.  Capture of fish and tracking will start in September.

Meetings attended / consultations
Trust stand at Moy Gamefair

IFM Committee meeting
Wild Fishery Review meetings

1st aid training

Marine Scotland Science meeting

SEPA 

Rivers and Lochs Institute

